September, 2025

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,

Greetings from the U.S.A! Yes, we just arrived safely in the States for our four month furlough. We still
have a few dates open if your church would like for us to come by and give you an update. We will
return to Taiwan on December 30™. You can contact us by the information below.

The summer months in Taiwan were filled with ministry opportunities as well as a few unexpected
medical situations. Youth camp and three Vacation Bible Schools went very well. We are happy that
some children made professions of faith in Christ in each of these programs. We have also seen a few
adults saved through different outreach ministries.

Our son, Neil is watching over the new church in Neipu while we are gone. They had visitors in both the
Sunday morning and Sunday night services last week. Kelsie has taken over the women’s Bible study.

In July | had a lot of pain from a sciatic nerve problem. Several experienced therapists tried to cure the
problem with therapy, but the pain only increased. After tests confirmed the problem was two bone
spurs, | had spinal surgery to remove them. The surgery went smoothly, but it resulted in another much
more painful neck problem. | later found out six upper vertebrae are fused together and the 5 hour
procedure face down with my head turned caused muscle damage in the chest and neck area. Praise
the Lord, after a month of sleeping in a recliner chair | am now doing much better.

We look forward to this time in the States visiting churches, our children and grandchildren. Again, if
you would like for us to come by, you can contact us through the information below.

In Christ’s Service,
Keith and Jeanette Cullers

cell phone: 540 333 1120 email: keith.cullers@msa.hinet.net



